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Notice of Annual General Meeting  
Notice is hereby given of the 14th Annual General Meeting of the Mudjimba Surf Life Saving 
Club to be held at the Clubhouse at 19 June, 2010  

 

 

Office Bearers 2009-2010 Season  
President  Guy Tanner 

Deputy President  Kaitlyn Akers  

Secretary  Cath Blanchard 

Treasurer  Nicolette Livingston 

Club Captain  Dean Hore 

Chief Training Officer  Toni Young 

Club Supervisor  Gloria Ellis 

Junior Activities President  Greg Carson 

Secretary JAC  Narelle Robertson 

Surf Sports Officer / Team Manager  Steven Smith 

IRB Captain  Don Parry 

First Aid Officer / Marine Stinger Officer  Barbara Leigh 

Senior Registrar  Maree Cross 

Junior Registrar  Fay Tanner 

Communications Officer  Graham Milliken 

Club Patron  Fiona Simpson 

Youth Development Officer  Sandy Glass 

Clubhouse Director Peter Harvey 

 

Mudjimba Surf Life Saving Club | P.O. Box 9015, Pacific Paradise QLD 4564 

Tel: 07 5448 7080 | Fax: 07 5448 7035 | E-mail: mudjimbasurf@bigpond.com | www.mslsc.com.au 

http://www.mslsc.com.au/�
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Mission  
“Zero preventable drownings at Mudjimba Beach”  

 

 
Statement of Values  

• We are responsive to the needs of our members and the community.  

• We operate with integrity, equity and accountability.  

• We operate as a team and internal and external stakeholders.  

• We accept our responsibility to provide a safe aquatic environment at Mudjimba Beach 
when the club is the operating lifesaving services.  

 

 

Code of Conduct  
All Members, Officers and Staff shall comply with the following Codes of Conduct.  

Individual Members shall:  

• Respect the rights, dignity and worth of others.  

• Be fair, equitable, considerate and honest in all dealings with others.  

• • Be aware of, and maintain an uncompromising adhesion to SLSA standards, rules, 
regulations and policies.  

• Be professional in, and accept responsibility for actions.  

• Make a commitment to providing quality service.  

• Use facilities and equipment for their proper purposes, and care for and maintain such 
facilities and equipment correctly.  

• Refrain from anything which may abuse, intimidate or harass others.  

• Preserve and protect the standing and reputation of the Association.  

• Understand the consequences of any breach of SLSA’s Member Protection Policy or Code 
of Conduct.  
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President’s Report  

Well done yet again Mudjimba lifesavers for keeping our beach safe. With the ever changing 
conditions that our beach can produce, you all did extremely well, preventions were up and 
rescues down. While we did not have an oil slick to challenge us this season, we did have a 
tsunami warning. I thought our members were very professional with their response to this 
threat.  

Lifesaving 

Thanks to Dean Hore (Club Captain), Kye Burke and Dave Ennew (Vice Club Captains), Toni 
Young (CTO), Barb Leigh (First Aid Officer) Don Parry (IRB Captain), Graham Milliken (Radio 
Officer) and Gloria Ellis (Club Supervisor) for their super efforts for the season. A record 
amount of training took place this season under the guidance of our CTO Toni Young. Thanks 
to all our trainers and assessors for a great effort.  
Thanks to all of our Patrol Captains and Team 
members for a job well done. 

Youth Development 

I would like to thank Sandy Glass for her leadership 
within our youth development. Sandy along with Alisa 
Collie, Sammy Burns and Kye Burke have done a 
fantastic job in bringing our youth together. Grants 
have been applied for, to enable a program of fun and 
development next season. 

Nippers 

Thanks to all the folk who put their names up for positions on our Nipper committee. The 
support and enthusiasm shown by the nipper crew who turned up for the club clean up was 
great. The senior and junior clubs at Mudjimba have always been very close, with many 
families having a foot in both camps. This is most noticeable on nipper days when all the 
water safety turns up to support this group. Without this group the day just does not happen, 
thanks to all. Thanks to Jeanne Parry for her dedication to the flags area and for her general 
help around the place. Thanks also to Sandy Hore for her efforts as BBQ Co-Ord; this is a 
thankless task that generates a lot of money for the club. To out-going Junior Chairperson 
Greg Carson thanks for all your efforts. For those people who do not know, Greg was 
instrumental in starting nippers in our club and has largely been responsible for their success.  

Management Committee 

Without our management committee, our club does not run. I can also proudly say that all of 
this committee patrol as well. I suggest, like myself, the patrolling and nipper side of the 
business is fun; however they all back up for administration duties. Please take the time at 
presentation night to thank Kaitlyn Akers, Nicky Livingstone, Cath Blanchard, Steve Smith, 
Greg Carson, Maree Cross, Dean Hore and Peter Harvey. To our administrator Val, thanks for 
all your hard work and keeping on my back, I appreciate all our efforts.  
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Ecosurf 

This year saw our club host the first ever Ecosurf forum on the coast. Thanks to Don Parry’s 
passion for the environment, our club now is leading the charge on the Sunshine Coast. 
Ecosurf can be as simple as picking up rubbish. This year has seen water tanks installed in our 
club, next season we hope to have gas hot water and solar panels installed. We cannot 
continue to do nothing for our environment; we as a club have taken the first steps. We are 
very lucky to have Don and Kaitlyn driving Ecosurf within our club, thanks for your passion. 

Website 

I hope all members have taken the time to visit Mudjimba Surf Life Saving Club’s website.  I 
would like to thank Kamen Burns for her countless hours of work she puts in to produce this 
site.  Members please use and promote this site along with emails and e-newsletters these will 
be our main form of communication with our members. 

Sponsors 

Simply without your assistance we could not survive, thanks to North Shore Realty, Mudjimba 
News , Nambour RSL, North Shore Tavern, Queensland Government, North Shore Lions, 
Nambour One Stop Rust proofing, Queensland Complete Printing, Austral Plumbing and 
Parklands Bli Bli. 

Yours in Lifesaving  

 

Guy Tanner  

President  

Mudjimba SLSC  
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Life Member - Greg Carson 

Greg started Nippers in the under 9’s at Bribie Island Surf Club and completed his SRC in 
1977. Greg was to complete his Bronze; however his other passion rugby league intervened, 
with Greg getting selected in the South East Queensland side. 

Greg completed his Bronze at Marcoola in 1995 and joined Mudjimba Surf Lifesaving Club in 
October 1995 as one of the first patrol members and has been a patrolling member ever since, 
more recently as an active reserve.  I view Greg as an outstanding lifesaver and a person who 
you can rely on. 

 While enjoying a day off at Discovery Beach with his family five years ago, Greg noticed five 
swimmers in trouble. Three made it back to shore, Greg swam out and pulled both people 
back to shore. As a result of this, Greg received a Bronze Award for Bravery from the 
Queensland Governor. Knowing Greg, he would have to have been dragged down to Brisbane 
for the award! 

Greg assisted our first JAC Martin Kennedy, to start Nippers at Mudjimba in the 2001-2002 
season. Greg has been active in our Nippers every year since and put his hand up for JAC in 
the 2009-2010 season because nobody else did - that is the sort of person Greg is.  In my role 
as President, Greg would call me a week prior to the AGM, as happened this week and say 
“what do you need me to put my hand up for this season” or “ where can I help”? 

Greg is instrumental in taking a small band of lifesavers and nippers to the Albion Park Dogs 
every February, to show support for lifesaving on their main day. Somehow Greg would 
always win for our club, a Nipper board, on the last race, 4 out of 5 times!  

I have great pleasure in Greg Carson getting the highest award a club can pay a member, well 
deserved Greg. 

Guy Tanner 
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Life Member - John Prenner 
John’s outlook - “I have a limited amount of days and there are only so many waves – so 
better get out there!”   

Johnny’s mantra to our patrol... “Alive on 5” … and yes we live it every weekend! 

John was doing just that – searching for waves when he saw a better way to access the Island 
and more of those waves back in 1997, it was orange and had a motor … so he joined up on 
the 12th of October. 

Since that day he has achieved:  Bronze, IRBD, 
First Aid, PC and Silver Medallion Life Support in 
2002 and from 30 Nov 1997 to 1 June 2010 has 
clocked up a total of 1368 patrol hours.  But 
wait... there’s more... Club member of the year, 
masters champion, jet ski, craft officer, 
communications officer, vice club captain leading 
us to patrol of the year, a friend, mentor and 
ever patient leader with eagle eyes. 

John puts the fun on the beach. He has a very 
quiet, wicked sense of humour but you could never feel safer being with him on the beach, it 
is an honour to stand alongside him. 

John’s level headed approach balances the weight of our responsibility.  He said to me as I 
started my first patrol with just 3 members, “no one dies today and everyone goes home to 
their family”.  His words have stuck with me and made me the lifesaver I am today.  He is 
respectful and community minded, with a love of the water (even swimming in the seriously 
big waves – crazy man). 

Kaitlyn Akers  

From a parents’ point of view, we would like to say how lovely it is to have such a patient, 
caring patrol captain 'guarding over' our 2 boys for the last 3 years. John is a fantastic role 
model for them to aspire to! 

Leo and Sue Geraghty 

And from the boys: 

Hey John, sorry we couldn't be there at the club dinner.  Congratulations on getting life 
membership!!  We really enjoy being on your patrol - you're so cruisey and laid back but at 
the same time a seriously great life-saver!  

So over 50 and out there – “Boss” we salute you! 
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Awards 2008-2009 

New Life Member 2008 
Mick Coleman 

Club Champions  
Male Cadet Champion  Female Cadet Champion  

 Nick Drinkwater  Kelsey Glass 

Male Junior Champion   Female Junior Champion 

 Tom Geraghty    Samantha Ryan  

Male Senior Champion  Female Senior Champion 

 Damien Prenner   Amanda Nowill 

Male Masters Champion  Female Masters Champion 

 Guy Tanner   Jenny Baudinette 

Male Veteran Champion  Female Veteran Champion 

 Rob Dickson   Di Power 

  

 Club Member of the Year   Don Parry  

 Club Service Award   Nicolette Livingstone 

 Lifesaver of the Year - Senior   Adam Amos 

 Lifesaver of the Year - Junior   Hannah Uprichard 

 Cadet of the Year   Rachel Cross 

 Best First Year Lifesaver   Nick Jordan 

 Club Captains Encouragement  James Crockett  

 Radio Operator of the Year   John Hunter 

 Dead Duck Award   Dean Hore and Kye Burke 

Patrol of the Year  

Champion Patrol 2008-09  Patrol 6 

Patrol Spirit Award  Patrol 1 

SLSQ & Sunshine Coast Branch Awards 

SLSQ Wave Runner Crewmember of the Year Mick Taege - Wave Runner 16 

Branch U18 Junior Lifesaver of the Year Kye Burke 

Branch Buhk Wilkes Mudjimba SLSC 7th 

Dogs Day - Old Dogs  
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Awards 2009-2010 

New Life Members 2009  

Greg Carson and John Prenner 

Club Champions  
Male Junior Champion   Female Junior Champion 

Tom Geraghty, Shaydan Peirce, Manny Stobbs  Ashleigh Gilligan   

Male Senior Champion      Female Senior Champion 

Guy Peirce        Sarah Windsor 

Male Masters Champion  Female Masters Champion 

Mark Masche       Alisa Colley 

Male Veteran Champion     Female Veteran Champion 

Guy Tanner        Jenny Baudinette 

Club Member of the Year   Peter Harvey  

Club Service Award    Sandy Hore   

Lifesaver of the Year - Senior   Wayne Hudson   

Lifesaver of the Year – Junior   Kye Burke 

Cadet of the Year    Victoria Gray 

Best First Year Lifesaver   Sammy Burns & Alisa Colley 

Club Captains Encouragement  No recipient this year 

Radio Operator of the Year   John Hunter 

IRB Driver of the Year   Kye Burke 

IRB Crewy of the Year   Sammy Ryan 

Dead Duck Award    Whole of Patrol 3 

Patrol of the Year  

Champion Patrol 2009-10  Patrol 6 

Patrol Spirit Award   Patrol 8 

SLSQ & Sunshine Coast Branch Awards 

SLSQ Wave Runner Crewmember of the Year Damien Douglas - Wave Runner 16 

Dogs Day - Old Dogs  
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Door Knock November 2009 

Thank you to all members who participated in the local door knock appeal this season. 

Once again, it was a hot day so your participation is really appreciated. 

The annual door knock is our biggest fundraiser, and it only takes a couple of hours to cover 
our whole allotted area. The areas that are allocated to Mudjimba SLSC are; Mudjimba, Pacific 
Paradise and Twin Waters. Unfortunately, there were a few streets that we didn’t get to do, 
but we still managed to collect more than we have in previous years. 

Individuals  Teams 

Guy Tanner $305.40 Micaela, India, Molly 

Jenny Baudinette $273.60 Keats, Quinn, Alisa $270.40 

Gloria Ellis $243.25 Emma & Shawn Leigh $250.00 

Margaret Evans $235.20 Damien and Madison 

Darrin Edwards $218.00 Douglas $260.70 

Grahame Milliken $206.00 Jose Oates, Sally & 

David Ennew  $194.35 Pat Drinkwater $221.65 

Peter Harvey $186.05 Danica, Maddy, Tegan 

Mark Masche $186.00 David Franklin $176.45 

Cleveland Maltman  $153.60 Paula & Catalina Kutzner $102.80 

Dean Hore $156.95 Angie & Angus Hudson $81.50 

Cheryl Prior  $156.90 Sammy, Rachel & Leah $32.45 

Adam Amos  $136.90 

Kamen Burns $136.85 

Nicky Livingstone $120.00 

Kathy Prenner $109.20 

Toni Young  $109.20 

Kim Hatton  $40.10 

Maree Cross  $29.20  

We just fell a bit short of reaching our target set by Surf Life Saving Queensland, so with more 
collectors next year, we should be able to collect the whole and reach our target. 

Steve Smith 

Door knock Coordinator   
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Beach Statistics 2009-10 
First Aid  Rescue Statistics  Beach Visitation  

Minor marine stings    311 Without gear  8 Between the flags 14,618 

Major marine sting  8 Rescue tube  14 Outside the flags 1,129 

Cuts and abrasions  21  Rescue board  6  Craft users  2,981 

Suspected fractures or dislocations  6  I.R.B.  13  On the beach  31,579 

Suspected spinal injury  2  Jet Ski (RWC)  0 Total attendance  50,307 

‘Other’ treatments. 13  Body board  2  

Oxygen administrated  9 JRB 3 
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Office Bearers Reports  

Club Captain’s Report  

Being the first year as Club Captain I had a very steep learning curve and would like to thank 
the Club Executive Committee for their support and understanding.   

First and foremost I would like to thank everyone for keeping our Beach safe.  I need to 
particularly thank our Patrol Captains for their dedication and maintaining a high level of 
surveillance, standards and patrol moral.  Without your leadership qualities the Club wouldn’t 
be able to set the high standard that it does.  Special mention should also be made to our 
Training Officers for their dedication to the countless hours of nurturing our newest members 
and bringing them into the Mudjimba Team.   

Thank you to Guy & Steve for your work in the off-season on ARC and Defib training, which 
now, due to their efforts the Club now enjoys an abundance of members with these advanced 
qualifications; and to the members who have taken the extra time to complete more advanced 
surf lifesaving qualifications.  Because of their dedication and commitment to improve 
themselves our Patrols would be some of the best qualified on the Coast. 

The biggest single standout for me was observing the growth and development of our youth, 
nothing that our younger members do now surprises me anymore, their level of understanding 
and commitment can’t be expressed, with a number of incidents during the season 
highlighting this; there is but one reason for this, the leadership and mentoring of the older 
senior members of the club, it’s a simple case of monkey see, monkey do.  

In closing I would just like to say a simple thanks, not just from me but from all the people, 
approximately 15,000 who visited and enjoyed our lovely beach over the season. 

See you all next season 

Cheers 

Dean Hore 
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Secretary’s Report  

Well another wonderful year has passed and I am still in awe of the way everyone works 
together to make this Club feel like a fun and family environment.  It was a fairly uneventful 
year as Secretary this year with the fabulous work of Val as Administrator making my job quite 
easy. 

This year saw us embarking on the ECO challenge as a Club as well as many other new 
endeavours which were both challenging and fulfilling once completed.   

Thank you again to the wonderful committee who make each and every week at this Club an 
absolute pleasure.  I am proud to be associated not only as a patrolling member but as a 
committee member and a sponsor.  You should all be very proud of the achievements you 
have made this year and I look forward to working in another great year next year. 

We have a very strong membership base again this year which is growing all the time and 
hopefully we will be able to increase the number of patrols next year to make all our lives a 
little easier.  Although it is always a pleasure to be on the beach in our “volunteer” capacity. 

A special thank you to Steve who always steers our management meetings in the right 
direction because he knows the constitution back to front.  It’s always great to know you are 
there to bounce things off and to get the right answers.   

And of course to Guy Tanner alias “SOMEONE”.  In our meetings whenever I have to type that 
“someone” has to take the duck for a service or “someone” has to pickup new boards – it 
always seems to end up being Guy.  Your efforts for this Club do not go unnoticed and you 
should be commended on the hours you put into the successful running of this establishment. 

 

See you all next season! 

Cathy Blanchard 
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Treasurer’s Report  

Financially we have made it through this season in reasonably good condition, meeting all of 
our financial commitments, in spite of significant increases in most areas of expenditure. (The 
trend was around a 10% increase). 

A full financial report as prepared by Stephen Shirley of SPS Audits, the club’s auditor, is 
contained in this annual report. 

Thank you to all our supporters for their kind generosity.  Support comes in many forms, and 
from many areas – from our members, our sponsors, kind donations, grant opportunities and 
fundraising.  We greatly appreciate all assistance, financial and otherwise as their combined 
contributions allow us to continue to operate & to purchase vital equipment required to keep 
the club running. 

Thank you to the Department of Emergency Services who continue to provide subsidies to the 
club, and sustainability funding.  We are very appreciative of the funding. 

Our sponsors this season were Nambour RSL, North Shore Realty, Austral Plumbing Supplies, 
Mudjimba Beach News, Telstra Country Wide, Australian Food & Grocery Council / Packaging 
Stewardship Forum, One Stop Rust Proofing, Queensland Printing, Revolution Screenprinting, 
Maroochy North Shore Lions, Bendigo Bank, Horizon Trees and Nambour Heights Bowls Club. 

Donations were received from North Shore Tavern, Westpac and Westpac Social Club, 
Mudjimba Arts Group, Pacific Paradise State School, Twin Waters Residents Group, Albion Park 
Greyhound Racing, City Church Sunshine Coast, Friday Night Youth Group, Dorge Family, and 
Land Marketing Solutions (Parklakes Estate), Qld Govt Community Benefit Fund. 

We were successful in obtaining grants: 

From   For 

Dept of Families      Community Service Volunteers Grant - equipment 

Woolworths Community Grant – Nippers equipment 

SLSQ Sunshine Coast Volunteers Grant in Surf Sports Arena 

Sunshine Coast Regional Council Eco Surf Forum Grant 

SLSA National Rainwater & Greywater Initiative Grant 

The Annual Door Knock Appeal was once again very successful, thank you to all the members 
who took part and co-ordinated this event.  Boardies Day last year was supported by Kuluin 
State School.   

Thank you to everyone involved with Nippers, especially the BBQ co-ordinator, our Clothing 
Co-ordinator and Photographers. The funds raised through the BBQ’s, raffles and photos, goes 
towards the running of the program and providing equipment used by the nippers. 
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I would like to thank all the management committee, the JAC committee, and our 
Administrator Val who is a great help to me, it is a pleasure to work with you all. 

 

Nicky Livingstone 

 

 

Chief Training Officer Report  

The enthusiasm for our small club can be shown in the number of awards our members have 
gained during the season.  Having life savers with more skills patrolling our beach makes it a 
safer place for our community and the public in general. 

I believe the number of awards we have issued this season must nearly be a record for the 
club and this would not have been possible if it wasn’t for the enthusiasm of the trainers and 
assessors who gave up their valuable time to train and assess in these awards. This is on top 
of working, patrolling, jet-ski patrols, personal life (ha?) and other duties and roles they have 
within the club.  A very big thank you to the following trainers and assessors: 

Guy Tanner 

Gloria Ellis 

Steve Smith 

Kim Hatton 

Don Parry 

Peter Harvey (achieved his Bronze Trainers this season) 

Katherine Douglas (in the process of completing Bronze Trainers) 

Also thank you to Marc Broadbent who lends his time assisting in the training of first aid and 
the many other people who assisted with water safety. 
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Thanks to these people, we have trained, assessed and issued the following number of 
certificates and awards: 
33  Bronze Medallions (10 being upgrades from their SRC)  
20  Surf Rescue Certificates (13 being our 14 year old nippers and the future of our club)  
11  Basic Resuscitation Certificates (our 13 year old nippers)  
24  Defibrillator Certificates 
22  Advanced Resuscitation Certificates 
20  IRB Crew Certificates 
11  Operational First Aid Certificates 
10  Silver Medallion Basic Beach Management 

(Patrol Captain)  
  5  Silver Medallion IRB Driver’s 
  3 JRB Crewman Certificate 
  2 Assessor Advanced Resuscitation 

Certificate 
  1 Assessor IRB Drivers 
  1 Skills Assessor - TAA Program 
  1 Training Officer Advanced Resuscitation Cert 
 

We also had two international students who 
completed their Bronze Medallion this season – Carlos 
Sucha-Souza from Brazil and Tom Sinke from 
Germany.  Both Carlos and Tom were very keen to 
become an “Aussie Life Saver” and once they 
achieved their award were enthusiastic in patrolling 
during the season.  I believe we trained both boys in 
skills which they may never have had the opportunity 
in their own countries and can use for the rest of 
their lives. 
 
Keep your eye on the emails for upcoming courses and enjoy the short break before the next 
season beings. 

Toni Young 
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Officials Liaison Officers Report  

Officials are an essential role in Surf Sports and without officials a carnival cannot happen.  I 
wish to acknowledge the efforts of our club officials for the 2009-10 season.  They are:  Sue 
Geraghty, Maree Cross, Janine Grazier and Jeanne Parry.  Janine & Jeanne were also 
accredited from Probationary to Level 1 at the beginning of the season.  Trudy Notley 
attended the course during the season and two prospective officials have been recruited to the 
next available course to boost our numbers next season.  So thank you to all our officials.  

With the increase in competitors in our club, mostly 
masters, the attendance at carnivals by officials is not only 
necessary but also greatly appreciated. Congratulations 
also to all the competitors of all ages who performed 
admirably over the season. 

Bronwyn Gilchrist 

Mudjimba SLSC Officials Liaison Officer  

 

 

Radio Officer’s Report  

We started the season with ten hand held two way radios.  

All radios were serviced by our radio technician in readiness for the season. Some of the 
radios are badly corroded due to ingress of sand and salt. 

Radios should be protected by plastic gloves wherever possible and kept out of the sand.  Use 
of the plastic gloves and/or the radio harnesses will greatly reduce this corrosion. 

One hand held radio battery failed during the season, but has not been replaced as only five 
or six radios are normally used.  

The Tower equipment had an improved battery charging system installed and new wiring. This 
will ensure longer term reliability and improved battery charging capability. 

One of the tower fixed radios failed during the season, and has not been replaced. It was 
decided that one fixed radio and a hand held radio would be sufficient for operations. 

Graham Milliken 
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IRB Report  

The Mud Ducks have had another good year continuing to build on the significant gains of the 
2008/2009 season.  

On the hardware front we have been able to get another new motor and commission the 
Nambour RSL duck. 

We have run a numerous IRB Driver and Crew courses throughout the winter and through the 
season. Thanks to Guy, Dean, Kye, James, Gloria and Toni who have all played their part in 
this extensive training program.  

We have been able to train and qualify some very competent new drivers & crewies and also 
assist Marcoola SLSC by training drivers and crew for their club. 

With an increased focus on safety and injury reduction I can confidently say that the 
Mudjimba Mud Ducks have played our part. In many ways we set a high standard in risk 
management. 

I hope that next season we can work on advanced skills training for a core of drivers and crew 
who wish to be able to safely perform high surf rescues, whether that be over at the island or 
inside our break in big seas. The ducks and wave runners are surf life saving’s craft for remote 
and dangerous rescues. We can always advance our skills in these challenging environments 
that the swimmers and board paddlers can’t manage. 

My thanks to all drivers, crew and trainers who facilitated the Mud Ducks to perform rescues; 
provide water safety to 
bronze squads, nippers and 
the island charity swim; as 
well as providing carnival 
support to the Marcoola 
Masters & Mudjimba 
Champion Lifesaver. 

Well Done! 

Don Parry  
IRB Captain  
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Ecosurf Report  

It has been a big year for Ecosurf in our club. From water tanks (thank you to Pete Harvey) to 
bin trials and our club hosting Queensland Surf Life Saving’s first Ecosurf Forum it has been a 
milestone year. 

We have been supported in our eco journey by the Australian Government (water grant), 
Sunshine Coast Regional Council (grant for Ecosurf Forum, Australian Food & Grocery Council 
(grant for bin trial and Ecosurf Forum) and Westpac (venue and catering for the forum) and 
we keep progressing slowly toward becoming a Queensland Government accredited Ecobiz 
Partner. 

Through Ecosurf we have found another way for our little club to take the lead.  

Our club hosting the local Clean Up Australia Day clean up was another great community 
engagement (thanks to Guy for his organisation). 

Thanks to Kaitlyn, Guy, Dean, the whole Management 
Committee and all the club members who supported the 
club’s environmental efforts throughout the season. 

 

Don Parry  

Ecosurf Coordinator  
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JAC (Nippers) Chairman’s Report  

This year after a bit of a slow start to begin our nipper season, due to filling of positions we hit 
the ground running with 161 nippers registered. As with every season the surf gods do not 
always smile on Mudjimba Beach. The surf conditions particularly at the back end of our 
season were huge & treacherous. 

I was amazed by the way our junior committee, age managers, water safety, food 
coordinators & barbie cooks attended to their jobs without any fuss or bother throughout the 
season. Thank you.   

To the parents who every week, helped out on age stations, barbie servers or who made 
themselves available when asked for any task, it has been a pleasure to work with you for the 
benefit of our children. 

To our major sponsors Northshore Tavern with their generous support, Mudjimba Beach 
News, Candoo Pizza House, Mitre 10 Coolum, wines from the Drinkwater family for our raffles 
& a special mention to our resident photographers Jane & team, who snapped hundreds of 
action shots every Sunday. Much of the money she received for photos was donated back to 
the club.  Thank you your support it has not gone unnoticed. 

Our little club has a core group of behind the scene people who keep the joint running. To 
Fay, Nicky, Margaret, Narelle  & Sandy Hore, I have appreciated your dedication, advice , 
support & the tough decisions you helped make to keep Mudjimba nippers progressing  
forward. 

To our age managers, your ability to keep the kids interested in the surf program week in, 
week out, was inspirational. To our water safety, both Senior & Junior members led by Guy 
Tanner, IRB driver Don Parry & Surf Coaches, Debbie, James, Mick, warm-up coach Guy 
Peirce and Jeanne our flags expert, we couldn’t operate without you. You make this club 
great. 

To our proficient under 14’s who obtained their Surf Rescue Certificates & became patrol 
members & surf protectors to our younger nippers, you guys are a credit to our club. 

I make mention a special thank you to Peter & Paula for showing this group the value of 
teamwork, camaraderie & enthusiasm. 

To Damien & Pete Harvey, the boys who unselfishly each week set-up nippers, pack up 
nippers & then hang around to do patrols, I take my hat off to you. 

For our new season I look forward to working with Damien & our Junior Committee.  We have 
some new faces & a new JAC in Damien Douglas. 
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Damien will bring a fresh look to 
our Junior Club.  I sincerely hope 
our senior club will continue with 
the great support of the Nippers… 
the Lifesavers of our future. 

Thank you 

Greg Carson 

JAC 2009/2010 

  

JAC Committee and Team 
 

Chairman 
 Greg Carson 

Deputy Chairman  Damien Douglas 

Secretary  Narelle Robertson 

Treasurer  Nicolette Livingston 

Registrar  Fay Tanner 

Chief Water Safety Officer  Guy Tanner 

Gear Steward  Guy Tanner & Steve Hatton 

Education and Awards Officer  Margaret Evans 

Clothing Co-ordinator  Janine Grazier 

BBQ Coordinator  Sandy Hore 

Flags Coach  Jeanne Parry 

Board Coach  Greg Carson 

IRB Officer  Don Parry 
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JAC Age Managers and Assistants 
Under 8’s Chris Camp Assistant Rachel Cross 

Under 9’s  Ben Roberts Assistant Emma Leigh 

Under 10’s  Tim Young  Assistant Annette Sykes/Sean Hanna 

Under 11’s  Grant Keating  Assistant Scott Cossar 

Under 12’s  Tony Gorman  Assistant Suzie Ljubisavljevic 

Under 13’s  Dean Hore  Assistant Chris Bidmade 

Under 14’s  Paula Kutzner  Assistant Peter Harvey 

 

Nipper (JAC) Awards 2009 / 2010 

JAC Club Champions  

Female  Male 

Neve  NOTLEY   Kai JANKOWIAK 

JAC Encouragement Awards 

 Females  Males 

Under 8 Jade COOK  Rory WADESON 

Under 9 Ashleigh OLIVER  Zachary POHLMANN 

Under 10 Rebecca PERRY  Lachlan POHLMANN 

Under 11 Sarah HINE  Barton BIELBY 

Under 12 Courtney MITCHELL  Jason KENNEDY 

Under 13 Keats HORE  Izaak BIDMADE 

Under 14 Kaitlyn GRAZIER  Aidan HERMENCE 

 

JAC Age Champion Awards   

 Females  Males 

Under 8 Olivia DAWKINS  Kai JANKOWIAK 

Under 9 Cartia THOMPSON  Matthew MITCHELL 

Under 10 Neve NOTLEY  Hunter THOMPSON 

Under 11 Hayley KEATING  Jake WARREN 

Under 12 Krista SIMMONS  Louis GERAGHTY 

Under 13 Alexandra KNESL  Samuel DOYLE 

Under 14 Molly HARVEY  Nathan KENNEDY 
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Surf Sports Officer’s Report  

Mudjimba SLSC was well represented at many Carnivals this season. I would like to thank all 
members who participated in Carnivals and attended surf sports training sessions. 

The first Carnival of the season was a Masters Carnival at Hervey Bay. Bronwyn Gilchrist was 
our only competitor. It was Bronwyn’s first Carnival as a competitor. She has been an Official 
for many seasons and she enjoyed the experience of competing so much that she will be a 
part of the team for many seasons to come. 

Mudjimba SLSC had 9 members attend the Marcoola 
Masters Carnival and overall placed 11 out of 16 
Clubs. A fine effort from the team of Guy Tanner, 
Guy Pierce, Gloria Ellis, Wayne Hudson, Alisa Colley, 
Di Power, Kathy Prenner, Mick Coleman, Abby Hall, 
Jenny Baudinette and Bronwyn Gilchrist. 

16 members from under14 to Open attended the 
Branch Surf Rescue Carnival at Mudjimba in January. 
It was a good learning experience for these 
members and it is hoped that they will compete next 
year and be better prepared. Carol Flavell and James Crockatt did so well that they were 
nominated to represent the Sunshine Coast Branch at the State Surf Rescue Carnival. 

Kelsey Glass, Sammy Burns, Gemma O’Connor, Victoria Gray and Leah Harvey attended the 
Senior Branch Championships at Noosa. The girls did very well and Kelsey came away with 
two medals for the day. 

12 members attended the Branch Masters Championships, with great results. Mudjimba SLSC 
was placed 8 out of 13 Clubs. It was the most successful Branch Masters Carnival for 
Mudjimba to date and it is all due to the hard training under the guidance of Guy Pierce. 

Steve Smith  
Surf Sports Officer 
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Dogs Day  

Once again the Old Dogs prevailed and won the coveted Dogs Day Trophy. 

The competition was fierce and the Young Pups proved to be very competitive in the Touch 
Footy event and at full time the scores were level at 4 all. There were some contentious 
decisions, but the intercept try by Guy Pierce for the old Dogs and the intercept try by Tom 
Sinke for the Young Pups were as good as you will see on any football field.  

The Old Dogs were far too strong in the Softball event and won 9 – 4. At one stage, the score 
was 9 -0, until the Young Pups found some form and scored 4 runs. Perhaps if there was more 
time, the final score could have been different. 

The Young Pups surprised the Old Dogs in the Boat 
Race and won the first two races. These wins in the 
Boat Race event meant that overall the day was a 
draw, which meant that the Old Dogs retained the 
Trophy. However, Sammy Burns (the Young Pups 
Captain) convinced Guy Tanner (the Old Dogs 
Captain) to have one more Boat Race to win the 
Trophy.  The Old Dogs won by the narrowest of 
margins!!!!!! 

Thank you to all members who participated and 
assisted on the day. It is always a fun day and a good day for members to get together to do 
something different than patrol. 

Good luck to the Young Pups next year. 

Steve Smith  
Surf Sports Officer  
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Patrol Reports  

Patrol 1  

We’ve had a couple of spinal rescues this year which pulled the team together very effectively. 
Everyone took on roles and took full responsibility for their actions.  No fuss, just see what’s 
needed to be done and do it.  We’ve had a shark sighting and a stingray in the flags and a 
rescue tube in someone’s eye.  Don’t ask me how, ask Maddy, ok.  There were also lots of 
stingers this year.  Danica is the expert, she went for a swim and got stung big time.  As if 
that wasn’t enough punishment, she went for another swim and got stung again, big time.  
Brave girl Danica, she’s great with stinger first aid!  As is Maddy and Catalina; Paula and 
Nicky.  On one day they treated around forty stings.  One poor fellah went to hospital when 
the stingy stuff got into his nether glands and unfortunately ended up in his machinery shed - 
most unfortunate.  Plenty of oxygen required.  We also had a visit from Steve Smith to do 
some Resuscitation refreshing.  Many thanks for your time Steve and to Guy for the resus on 
inspection day, what a stroke of good fortune for patrol 1 that was!!! 

Damien IRB Driver, Dave and Ben have been very vigilant this year, always on the water’s 
edge for a long time.  They are three very diligent people and great role models for the newer 
members.  Special mention must go to Damien for his active role in Nippers and in Jet Ski 
Patrol as well.  

This year we welcome Catalina, Maddy, Danica, Paula and Nicky as well as Katherine the new 
trainer and athlete for our team.  Fantastic people, a family affair! 

Who won the seniors swim at club championships?  Mark did.  And occasionally he came on 
patrol with Ben! 

Di Rennie has been to many patrols this year but has also been unwell, so our get wells go out 
to Di. 

Bronny is back now also from an injury she got right at the beginning of the year and the 
quality of my bookwork tripled overnight, thanks Bronny.  I really appreciate the fact that you 
came back this year after such a long recovery time. 

My last thanks go out to Di Power and her attention to detail.  Di is really the other Patrol 
Captain and can take on everything without any hesitation and those afternoon teas are 
sensational.  Together we all form a great dedicated team ,that now with so many new faces, 
can only get better . 

Cheers  

Dave Ennew 
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Patrol 2  

Thankfully it was a relatively uneventful year in the context of life threatening emergencies for 
our patrol.  There were a few of the standard rudimentary assists and general first aid 
requirements but nothing that really got the blood pumping.  Remembering this recalled 
information is coming after a long season and from a memory that has sustained many years 
of abuse. 

The best rescue I remember is from our 2 stalwarts, Scott Cossar & Kamen Burns undertaking 
an IRB rescue, after it had been washed down at the end of the day, of a kite surfer who soon 
realized maybe it wasn’t such a good idea to slalom the shark cans, especially when we had to 
cut his cords to free him from the entanglement.    

On that note I would like to thank all of our Patrol members because it could be argued that 
the reason we had an uneventful year was through good vigilance and supervision keeping 
our patrons safe. 

A special mention needs to be made to two outstanding individuals, Scott Cossar and Kamen 
Burns, who were heads and shoulders above with their dedication to attending the patrols, 
even considering what a rough draw we received with the allocation of public holidays, they 
rarely did not attend.  For their commitment comes my sincere thanks and admiration. 

I would also like to acknowledge Tom Sinke, our German exchange student who fully 
embraced not only the life and commitment of a Surf Lifesaver, but also the life as an Aussie.  
His adventures throughout Australia and his participation in our significant National events like 
ANZAC day shows that he can leave our shores enriched with the life that we sometimes take 
for granted. 

 

Adam Amos 
 

Patrol 3  

The weather conditions for this season were not conducive to a fun time on the beach.  On 
just about every patrol day, it was either raining or overcast.  I have been fortunate enough to 
have a patrol team that has been together for many years, so on those rainy, cold days, we 
make it a social occasion and enjoy each others company. 

The patrol performed well this season, performing a number of rescues effectively, even one 
in front of a District Supervisor who was doing an inspection at the time. 

It was good to see a number of previous club members return to the club this season and I 
was fortunate to have Dave Pobar, Jarrod Chandler, Dave Girvin and Debbie Orman allocated 
to Patrol 3. 

Patrol 3 was further expanded with two new Bronze members at the start of the season.  
Kaitlin Pobar (Dave’s wife) and Tara Johnston were welcomed to Patrol 3 and have performed 
well this season.  Gemma O’Connor and Billy Hatton, (both SRC’s) gained their Bronze 
Medallion this season and will be a great asset to Patrol 3 for years to come.  Gemma has 
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shown maturity beyond her age and has dealt with a number of incidents throughout the 
season admirably.  

Thanks to Kim, Andrea, Rick, Amanda, Jenny, Dave Girvin, Dave Pobar, Jarrod, Debbie, Kaitlin, 
Tara, Gemma, and Billy and all other members who assisted throughout the season and I look 
forward to another safe season on the beach from next September. 

 

Steve Smith 

 

Patrol 4  
2010 has been an unusual year for Patrol 4.  Whereas, in 2009, time in the naughty tower was 
a regular feature of patrolling, 2010 has been one where our numbers have been stretched for 
most of the season.  With a group of highly proficient members, we have been able to cope 
with the short numbers but we certainly look forward to recruiting some more active members 
for next season.  

The highlight for the season has to be, seeing Jenny take out the Female Masters Title again 
and to have the "boys" (Michael, Nathan and Aiden) join our patrol along with Carmen.  

Thanks to the senior members of our patrol (Jenny, Gloria, and Cleveland) who have covered 
for my many absences throughout the year.  Looking forward to a great 2010/2011 season 
and thanks to the executive of our magnificent club for their unrelenting commitment to 
Mudjimba SLSC. 

 

Darrin Edwards  

 

Patrol 5  
Professionalism and courage under pressure mateship and reliability. 

To say we had an eventful season would be an understatement, broken bones, major first aid 
injuries, missing children, stingers and out of area rescues ...it felt like every patrol a new 
challenge was placed in front of us.  While we endured closed beaches and rainy days, we 
also enjoyed plenty of fun during the slow times as well. Camps BBQs hot chips coffee and 
cake, a surf and some footy with the locals. 

We welcomed Riki, Marcus and Pia to the fold and each of our young people took on new 
milestones getting their licences both boat and car, juggling work commitments and never 
failing to surprise in the maturity and energy they displayed on the beach. It is often said 
tough conditions breed big hearts - well we must have some mighty ones. 
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As for the “oldies”, Robbie, Michael, Marc, Mick, Johnny and I once again renewed our 
friendships as we stood by the water catching up on our lives and enjoying the fitness and fun 
the life of the beach offers.  Our mascot Caleb graduated to a new boogie board this year and 
kept us laughing with his need to be in the boat. 

I want to share one sobering incident from the many this season that exemplifies the 
teamwork and professionalism of this patrol.  Just recently the life guard at Twin Waters called 
for assistance with a difficult rescue outside of her flags.  We had a beach full of people 
outgoing tide and challenging conditions.  Without needing instruction Pia and Seb jumped in 
the ATV and were gone, while Mitch and Riki launched the IRB.  All our remaining members 
automatically moved to beachside positions to strengthen our flagged area.  It was fabulous to 
watch true teamwork in action. 

The lifeguard performed one of the most challenging individual rescues we have seen.  First to 
arrive Seb kept updates to Surfcom and readied the oxygen on the beach, Pia entered the 
water to assist our professional colleague bring the victims to shore where they were given 
oxygen and released.  The things that stand out for me is the quick clear headed response 
from our Juniors, the vigilance of the rest of the patrol back at the flagged area and the 
effective communication and teamwork with our professional colleagues.  We have a mantra 
on our patrol – No one dies today and everyone goes home to their families on our watch.  
This was repeated again and again over the season.   

I feel honoured to share the red and yellow with all my team members and value their 
friendship and time more and more every patrol.  John my fellow PC and I have shared the 
role this year and I know he feels the same.  We laugh and muck around a lot but when the 
proverbial hits the fan these are the people I want looking out for my friends and family. 
Compassionate, talented and driven. 

Thank you Mitch, Seb, Gracie, Tom, Jack, Damo, Riki, Marcus, Pia, Michael, Mick, Robbie, 
Marc and Johnny for another great season... I honour you. 

 

Kaitlyn Akers 

 

Patrol 6  

Patrol season 2009/10 weather was an improvement on the previous season – but not much! 
We all look forward to having some real summer weather next season. 

Patrol 6 has had good attendance levels all throughout the season, as is expected of the 
champion patrol. We welcomed our new members, Margaret, Molly, Kaitlyn, Natalie, Monique 
and James S, who have greatly boosted our ranks and adapted well to our team. 

Thanks to all patrol members for your time and efforts once again this season, often in very 
difficult conditions. 
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Many members have gained proficiencies this year in a whole range of awards, which is really 
great and will take the pressure off the older/experienced members of the patrol.  

Club Championship day saw Patrol 6 finishing the day as Club Champions.  Congrats to Guy 
(male Masters Champ), Ashleigh (female junior champ), Pete, James, Victoria, Molly and 
Natalie.  

Thanks also to the team for supporting one another right throughout the season and also 
when Graham was once again away on holidays.  

Once again, well done Patrol 6, I look forward to your company next season -only four months 
away!    

 
Graham Milliken  

 

Patrol 7  

The 2009/20010 saw our patrol member’s increase with new member Cheryl Prior completing 
her Bronze and our four new SCRs’, Micaela, Lily, Sophie and India completing their training. 
By the time this goes to print, Emma Leigh will have completed her Bronze and fully recovered 
from a shoulder injury, well done.  I can honestly say that every patrol was a pleasure to 
attend. 

To watch our four SCRs’ develop their skills from the under 8’s nipper ranks, to very talented 
young lifesavers was very humbling.  Jordan got his IRB driver’s and is turning out to be a 
very good operator.  Sam and Jessica have both become experienced crew persons and 
continue to improve their lifesaving abilities.  Thanks to the Windsors for their dedication and 
by the time this is written Mark will be a dad.  Thanks to Jenny for her dedication as our first 
aid officer and to Toni for running the patrol. 

It was a proud moment for both Kerry and me when we got to do patrols with our kids.  We 
had no major incidents for the season, which means we kept our visitors safe, well done to all. 

 

Guy Tanner 

 

Patrol 8  

Well we’ve done it again – made it through another season. 

A big thank you to Mick, Wayne and Paul for being the senior members of the patrol, and 
through your dedication and understanding of beach conditions we have enjoyed a relatively 
uneventful patrolling season. 
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The patrol group starting relatively small at the beginning of the season but soon increased 
with the younger members signing on, bringing a breath of fresh air and renewed enthusiasm 
to all the patrol.  It was enjoyable to watch them on patrol week in and week out smiling and 
laughing, but when it came to the crunch, I had every confidence that they would and did 
perform to the highest level.  A standout for me was young Rosie (swimming with a tube) who 
almost beat Mick (on a board) to a “customer” in need who was caught in a rip – well done 
Rosie. 
To our ‘Catering Officer’ Lou a big thank you for keeping the team nourished – without your 
constant supply of gourmet food I don’t think we would have had the energy to perform as we 
have.   
Once again thanks guys it’s been a privilege to be on the beach with you and look forward to 
next season. 

 

Dean Hore 

 

Youth Development  

We currently have approximately 36 active members within the youth (14-25 yr olds), who 
provide many patrol hours for our club, as well as assisting with water safety for the nippers 
each Sunday.  

We have had a great year with a new group of Under 14’s passing their SRC and moving onto 
patrols.  More than 50% of those coming through the nipper program are remaining in the 
club to assist with patrols.  This is fantastic for Mudjimba SLSC. 

Interest in Branch and state camps has risen dramatically.  2009 saw our first group of 7 kids 
going to the Branch Leadership Camp held at Mudjimba Apex camp.  2010 saw 14 kids going 
to the Branch Leadership Camp at the Apex camp, as well as 6 kids going to the State 
Leadership Pelerman Camp held in Bundaberg.  Our club supports sending our youth to these 
camps as the skills and peer contacts they develop are invaluable.  We are seeing these young 
people taking on more roles within the club, both within the Nippers programs in way of water 
safety, age managers, and mentors as well as within their patrols.  They are also enjoying 
participating in club activities and particularly enjoyed taking on the old dogs in the recent club 
championships.  They will have a large representation at the annual dinner. 

We have seen youth members of our club having to use the skills learnt through the club in 
the community also, for example; resuscitating a family member, assisting a stroke victim, 
supporting and providing lifesaving medical attention in a remote environment to name a few. 

They are also receiving skills in communication, problem solving, team work—all valuable skills 
to take into the workforce with them. 
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The introduction of the YIPS (Youth Involvement Program) has seen our youth starting to take 
control of their own activities.  Kye and Sammy are driving this program, which for those who 
register, are rewarded for the activities they perform within the club.  All within this age group 
(14-25’s) are welcome to sign up at no cost.  This is a Branch supported group.  A recent YIPS 
meeting indicated that a large factor for these kids wanting to stay involved with the club is 
the family orientated, friendly and supportive environment.  These kids feel that they are 
always welcome, that if they have an opinion they are able to voice it and be listened to and 
valued. 

I would like to thank all Mudjimba Surf Club Members for providing the sort of environment 
that nurtures the youth of our community. 

2010/2011 will see more fundraising activities so we can continue sending our Youth to the 
leadership programs and other youth activities.  Alisa Colley has been working hard putting 
together grant applications for the youth development program. 

Sandy Glass 

Youth Development Officer
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Total Patrol Hours 
Kaitlyn Akers 83:15 
Pia Akers 64:45 
Adam Amos 121:30 
Jenny Baudinette 100:00 
Aaron Beggs 28:45 
Catherine Blanchard 44:00 
Marc Broadbent 55:15 
Kye Burke 186:15 
Kamen Burns 73:30 
Samantha Burns 95:25 
Chris Camp 32:15 
Amanda Candy 10:05 
Paul Candy 70:35 
Gracie Carson 32:55 
Greg Carson 17:30 
Jarrod Chandler 24:40 
Michael Coleman 61:15 
Alisa Colley 128:20 
Valerie Colley 4:30 
Scott Cossar 87:45 
James Crockatt 134:15 
Maree Cross 91:40 
Rachel Cross 80:55 
Rick Dalgrin 68:10 
Jennifer Dannemand 80:15 
Ross Darlington 4:30 
Vince Della Croce 16:30 
Damien Douglas 111:15 
Katherine Douglas 64:45 
Matthew Drinkwater 4:00 
Sally-Marie Drinkwater 13:15 
William Drinkwater 17:30 
Darrin Edwards 55:45 
Kiri Elliott 4:30 
Gloria Ellis 112:00 
David Ennew 114:45 
Margaret Evans 41:15 
Andrea Fesselet 64:00 
Carol Flavell 52:00 
Joshua Flavell 16:25 
David Franklin 63:10 
Maddison Franklin 45:40 
Jack Geraghty 39:40 
Tom Geraghty 39:40 
Bronwyn Gilchrist 20:30 
Ashleigh Gilligan 21:45 
David Girv in 62:05 
Kelsey Glass 37:25 
Jessica Gorman 56:30 
Lesley Grace 27:45 
Victoria Gray 129:25 

Kaitlyn Grazier 38:00 
Andrew Grummitt 22:30 
Leah Harvey 58:55 
Molly Harvey 56:15 
Peter Harvey 126:15 
Billy Hatton 17:00 
Chad Hatton 4:30 
Kim Hatton 78:30 
Carmen Heisrath 14:00 
Aidan Hermence 37:00 
James Hohenhaus 28:00 
Benjamin Hore 77:45 
Dean Hore 148:00 
Wayne Hudson 126:30 
John Hunter 174:40 
Tara Johnstone 41:00 
Nicholas Jordan 55:30 
Robyn Keating 70:10 
Nathan Kennedy 44:45 
Jason Kirkby 4:30 
Catalina Kutzner 53:10 
Paula Kutzner 60:15 
Riki Lamont 52:50 
Danica Latus 58:40 
Michael Lawrance 18:30 
Emma Leigh 43:20 
Nicolette Liv ingstone 44:00 
Tijana Ljubisavljevic 19:45 
Cleveland Maltman 67:30 
Mark Masche 25:00 
John McKennariey 17:00 
Jack McLaren 2:20 
Sophie McLaren 48:20 
Graham Milliken 83:30 
Damien North 7:00 
Amanda Nowill 61:15 
Balin Nowill 1:30 
Gemma O'Connor 44:55 
Debbie Orman 42:15 
Donald Parry 146:40 
Guy Peirce 105:00 
Monique Peirce 21:30 
Scott Peirce 37:45 
Shaydan Peirce 26:40 
David Pobar 29:30 
Kaitlyn Pobar 35:05 
Diana Power 85:30 
Damien Prenner 68:00 
John Prenner 46:00 
Kathleen Prenner 24:30 
Cheryl Prior 48:50 
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Kerry Prior 79:15 
Micaela Prior 45:30 
Diane Rennie 54:15 
Samantha Ryan 57:00 
Jody Schneider 19:30 
Lee Sheavils 44:15 
Rory Sheavils 62:20 
Mitchell Shuttleworth 98:15 
Daniel Simpson 4:30 
Karen Simpson 12:00 
Michael Simpson 13:00 
Tom Sinke 54:55 
Steven Smith 78:00 
Melanie Speechly 5:30 
Mark Stanley 5:30 
Manny Stobbs 27:00 
Marcus Stobbs 7:45 
Carlos Sucha-Souza 16:00 
James Sykes 19:00 

Michael Taege 49:45 
Guy Tanner 146:15 
India Tanner 74:55 
Michael Turner 18:10 
Hannah Uprichard 34:30 
Lily Viduka 26:45 
Rosie Viduka 38:15 
Jordan Whebell 85:30 
Alison Windsor 83:45 
Mark Windsor 74:00 
Sarah Windsor 84:00 
Clinton Wood 12:20 
Natalie Woods 56:30 
Jennifer Young 74:30 
Toni Young 69:30 
Bronwyn Zaini 25:30 
Mitchell Zaini 23:15 
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Members List  
 

Mitchell Bickel Active Cadet 
Jazz Brodie Griffin Active Cadet 
Ashleigh Gilligan Active Cadet 
Victoria Gray Active Cadet 
Leah Harvey Active Cadet 
Billy Hatton Active Cadet 
Emma Leigh Active Cadet 
Tijana Ljubisavljevic Active Cadet 
Balin Nowill Active Cadet 
Gemma O'Connor Active Cadet 
Shaydan Peirce Active Cadet 
Anthony Pobar Active Cadet 
Fletcher Pukall Active Cadet 
Daniel Simpson Active Cadet 
Scott Telford Active Cadet 
Rosie Viduka Active Cadet 
Mitchell Zaini Active Cadet 
Pia Akers Active Junior 
Aaron Beggs Active Junior 
Kye Burke Active Junior 
Samantha Burns Active Junior 
Gracie Carson Active Junior 
James Crockatt Active Junior 
Rachel Cross Active Junior 
Joshua Flavell Active Junior 
Jack Geraghty Active Junior 
Tom Geraghty Active Junior 
Kelsey Glass Active Junior 
Jessica Gorman Active Junior 
Riki Lamont Active Junior 
Jack McLaren Active Junior 
Samantha Ryan Active Junior 
Lee Sheavils Active Junior 
Rory Sheavils Active Junior 
Mitchell Shuttleworth Active Junior 
Tom Sinke Active Junior 
Manny Stobbs Active Junior 
Marcus Stobbs Active Junior 
Carlos Sucha-Souza Active Junior 
James Sykes Active Junior 
Jordan Whebell Active Junior 
Bronwyn Zaini Active Junior 
Kaitlyn Akers Active Senior 
Adam Amos Active Senior 
Jenny Baudinette Active Senior 
Catherine Blanchard Active Senior 

Marc Broadbent Active Senior 
Jacqui Burns Active Senior 
Kamen Burns Active Senior 
Chris Camp Active Senior 
Paul Candy Active Senior 
Alisa Colley Active Senior 
Scott Cossar Active Senior 
Lauren Cross Active Senior 
Maree Cross Active Senior 
Rick Dalgrin Active Senior 
Jennifer Dannemand Active Senior 
Ross Darlington Active Senior 
Damien Douglas Active Senior 
Katherine Douglas Active Senior 
Darrin Edwards Active Senior 
Kiri Elliott Active Senior 
Gloria Ellis Active Senior 
David Ennew Active Senior 
Margaret Evans Active Senior 
Andrea Fesselet Active Senior 
Carol Flavell Active Senior 
David Franklin Active Senior 
Bronwyn Gilchrist Active Senior 
Michael Gilles Active Senior 
Andrew Grummitt Active Senior 
Peter Harvey Active Senior 
Chad Hatton Active Senior 
Kim Hatton Active Senior 
Carmen Heisrath Active Senior 
James Hohenhaus Active Senior 
Benjamin Hore Active Senior 
Dean Hore Active Senior 
Wayne Hudson Active Senior 
Tara Johnstone Active Senior 
Nicholas Jordan Active Senior 
Robyn Keating Active Senior 
Jason Kirkby Active Senior 
Michael Lawrance Active Senior 
Nicolette Liv ingstone Active Senior 
Cleveland Maltman Active Senior 
Daniel Manton Active Senior 
Mark Masche Active Senior 
Peter McLaren Active Senior 
Graham Milliken Active Senior 
Amanda Nowill Active Senior 
Donald Parry Active Senior 
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Guy Peirce Active Senior 
Scott Peirce Active Senior 
David Pobar Active Senior 
Kaitlyn Pobar Active Senior 
Diana Power Active Senior 
Damien Prenner Active Senior 
John Prenner Active Senior 
Kerry Prior Active Senior 
Diane Rennie Active Senior 
Rodney Ring Active Senior 
Karen Simpson Active Senior 
Michael Simpson Active Senior 
Mark Stanley Active Senior 
Michael Taege Active Senior 
Michael Turner Active Senior 
Hannah Upritchard Active Senior 
Alison Windsor Active Senior 
Sarah Windsor Active Senior 
Clinton Wood Active Senior 
Toni Young Active Senior 
David Addis Associate 
Elizabeth Addis Associate 
Benjamin Akers Associate 
James Akers Associate 
Chris Bidmade Associate 
Frank Bielby Associate 
Ross Bird Associate 
Phil Bloomfield Associate 
Jenni Bowman Associate 
Ronnie Bowtell Associate 
Lance Brown Associate 
Narelle Burke Associate 
Debra Bury Associate 
Matthew Bury Associate 
Mara Carson Associate 
Thomas Casilieris Associate 
Karyn Cook Associate 
Wendy Coppo Associate 
Amber Corlett Associate 
Sharyn Craig Associate 
Karen Cumberlidge Associate 
Brett Dahlin Associate 
Natasha Dawkins Associate 
Matthew Dinneen Associate 
Dianne Doyle Associate 
Stephen Doyle Associate 
Robyn Duregger Associate 
Andrew Edwards Associate 
Greg Elston Associate 
Julia Fitzgerald Associate 
David Fowler Associate 

Nicole Fraine Associate 
Ricky Gardner Associate 
Leo Geraghty Associate 
Susanne Geraghty Associate 
Peter Gerrie Associate 
Vikki Girv in Associate 
Anthony Gorman Associate 
Jane Graham Associate 
Janine Grazier Associate 
Sean Hanna Associate 
Susan Hartnett Associate 
Vanessa Harvey Associate 
Lorelle Hatch Associate 
Stephen Hatton Associate 
Amanda Hawtin Associate 
Enrico Hermence Associate 
Barry Hine Associate 
Sandy Honey Associate 
Sandy Hore Associate 
Angela Hudson Associate 
Robert Hunt Associate 
Tracy Hunt Associate 
Gregory Inglis Associate 
Suzanne Inglis Associate 
Barbara Jankowiak Associate 
Joanne Jensen Associate 
Marcia Johnson Associate 
Delwyn Jones Associate 
Troy Jones Associate 
Grant Keating Associate 
Belinda Kiem Associate 
Marcel Knesl Associate 
Madeline Lamont Associate 
Jodie Lark Associate 
Elv ie Lithgow Associate 
Suzana Ljubisavljevic Associate 
Alan Makinen Associate 
Shane Marsh Associate 
Candice Mason Associate 
Michael Mathews Associate 
Kerri McCullagh Associate 
Darren McSorley Associate 
Phillipa Meehan Associate 
Tracy Miller Associate 
Amanda Mitchell Associate 
Lee-Anne Molloy Associate 

Richelle 
Montgomery-
Palmer Associate 

Euan Morton Associate 
Sharlene Muir Associate 
Chesed Nagle-Shaw Associate 
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Deborah Nielsen Associate 
Trudy Notley Associate 
Suzanne O'Connor Associate 
Helen O'Grady Associate 
Jeffrey Oliver Associate 
Jodie Oxenham Associate 
Simon Parker Associate 
Emma Peters Associate 
Ian Poulter Associate 
Jodie Prowd Associate 
Erica Ray Associate 
Mark Reilly Associate 
Shelley Richards Associate 
Adam Ridding Associate 
Narelle Robertson Associate 
Melanie Schwartze Associate 
William Simmons Jnr Associate 
Kathryn Smith Associate 
Jamima Suter Associate 
Annette Sykes Associate 
Brock Sykes Associate 
Fay Tanner Associate 
Mary Taylor Associate 
Kaylene Thompson Associate 
Julene Vernon Associate 
Annette Viduka Associate 
Christine Vinaev Associate 
Cameron Wadeson Associate 
David Want Associate 
David Wenck Associate 
Andrea Wesley Associate 
Therese Whalan Associate 
Debra Wilks Associate 
Kerry Willcocks Associate 
Kathryn Winsor-Harris Associate 
Barbara Woods Associate 
Donna Yeo Associate 
Sharon Young Associate 
Timothy Young Associate 
Valerie Colley Award 
Michael Corlett Award 
David Girv in Award 
Sandra Glass Award 
Lesley Grace Award 
John Hunter Award 
Paula Kutzner Award 
Barbara Leigh Award 
Lyndel Maroske Award 
Debbie Orman Award 
Nicholas Orman Award 
Jeanne Parry Award 

Cheryl Prior Award 
Melanie Speechly Award 
Jennifer Young Award 
Michael Coleman Life Member 
Steven Smith Life Member 
Guy Tanner Life Member 
Amanda Candy Past Active 
Jarrod Chandler Past Active 
Vince Della Croce Past Active 
Matthew Drinkwater Past Active 
Sally-Marie Drinkwater Past Active 
William Drinkwater Past Active 
Abby Hall Past Active 
Harriet Horsfall Past Active 
Benjamin Matthews Past Active 
John McKennariey Past Active 
Bernice McLaren Past Active 
George Moss Past Active 
Damien North Past Active 
Kathleen Prenner Past Active 
Benjamin Roberts Past Active 
Jody Schneider Past Active 
Rebecca Candy Probationary 
Samantha Grace Probationary 
Jessie Henricks Probationary 
Madison Walton Probationary 

Greg Carson 
Reserve 
Active 

Mark Windsor 
Reserve 
Active 

Taylee Breeze Under 08 
Lauren Camp Under 08 
Elie Casilieris Under 08 
Maya Coleman Under 08 
Jade Cook Under 08 
Oliv ia Dawkins Under 08 
Madison Douglas Under 08 
India Fitzgerald-King Under 08 
Deborah Fowler Under 08 
Jett Girv in Under 08 
Elizabeth Gordon Under 08 
Adain Harris Under 08 
Madison Hunt Under 08 
Kai Jankowiak Under 08 
Jesse Johnston Under 08 
Sam Mathews Under 08 
Jake McCullagh Under 08 
Rachael McSorley Under 08 
Dominique Meehan Under 08 
Daisy Palmer Under 08 
Leon Vinaev Under 08 
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Rory Wadeson Under 08 
Michael Watts Under 08 
Zoe Wenck Under 08 
Georgia Willcocks Under 08 
Alissa Woods Under 08 
Prue Addis Under 09 
Taya Bowman Under 09 
Taj Burke Under 09 
Madeline Clancy Under 09 
Tamara Cook Under 09 
Isabella Coppo Under 09 
Jake Duregger Under 09 
David Evans Under 09 
Amy Geraghty Under 09 
Clio Girv in Under 09 
Paris Hanna Under 09 
Tarlena Honey Under 09 
Bailey Johnston Under 09 
Tarquin MacMahon Under 09 
Tessa Marsh Under 09 
Shaneal Mason Under 09 
Matthew Mitchell Under 09 
Jayden Muir Under 09 
Ashleigh Oliver Under 09 
Bianca Peters Under 09 
Zachary Pohlmann Under 09 
Zoe Poulter Under 09 
Ethan Reilly Under 09 
Jude Roberts Under 09 
Cartia Thompson Under 09 
Mattie Wesley Under 09 
Mitchell Yeo Under 09 
Ella Bury Under 10 
Jamie Cumberlidge Under 10 
Ryan Fraine Under 10 
Tyler Gerrie Under 10 
Siena Hanna Under 10 
Zane Jones Under 10 
Victoria Knesl Under 10 
Sasha Lamont Under 10 
Jacob Makinen Under 10 
Jack Mathews Under 10 
Emily Nielsen Under 10 
Neve Notley Under 10 
Charlotte O'Grady Under 10 
Noah Orman Under 10 
Dakota Oxenham Under 10 
Reefe Palmer Under 10 
Abby Peirce Under 10 
Rebecca Perry Under 10 
Lachlan Pohlmann Under 10 

Jesse Pratt Under 10 
Dana Schwartze Under 10 
Amber Simmons Under 10 
Jade Simmons Under 10 
Charles Sykes Under 10 
Hunter Thompson Under 10 
Benjamin Walton Under 10 
Thomas Want-Leverty Under 10 
Hayden Willcocks Under 10 
Zara Young Under 10 
Harriet Addis Under 11 
Barton Bielby Under 11 
Gina Broadbent Under 11 
Jarrod Brown Under 11 
Savannah Burke Under 11 
Jackson Bury Under 11 
Joshua Coppo Under 11 
Finn Cossar Under 11 
Ryley Dahlin Under 11 
Britany Davies Under 11 
Patrick Drinkwater Under 11 
Ashley Gerrie Under 11 
Elysha Gerrie Under 11 
Alanah Grazier Under 11 
Sarah Hine Under 11 
Quin Hore Under 11 
Angus Hudson Under 11 
Hayley Keating Under 11 
Temily Lithgow Under 11 
Keely McCullagh Under 11 
Brodie Miller Under 11 
Courtney Mitchell Under 11 
Rose-Beth Orman Under 11 
Elly Palmer Under 11 
Zaine Ridding Under 11 
Peyton Walton Under 11 
Jake Warren Under 11 
Alexander Wetton Under 11 
Jonathan Woods Under 11 
Lucy Bidmade Under 12 
Ned Carson Under 12 
Renee Coleman Under 12 
Christopher Cumberlidge Under 12 
Cooper Dinneen Under 12 
Jordyn Edwards Under 12 
Sophie Elston Under 12 
Louis Geraghty Under 12 
Jesse Gilles Under 12 
Harrison Gorman Under 12 
Jack Graham Under 12 
Brodie Grazier Under 12 
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Brock Jones Under 12 
Jason Kennedy Under 12 
Isak Ljubisavljevic Under 12 
Ciarda MacMahon Under 12 
Highway Mancer Under 12 
Jayden Miller Under 12 
James O'Grady Under 12 
Rubie Orman Under 12 
Gabbi Ray Under 12 
Druan Shaw Under 12 
Krista Simmons Under 12 
Sophie Smith Under 12 
Iris Viduka Under 12 
Clayton Wilks Under 12 
Izaak Bidmade Under 13 
Ella Broadbent Under 13 
Jack Coleman Under 13 
Hayden Coppo Under 13 
Samuel Doyle Under 13 
Patrick Gilligan Under 13 
Samara Honey Under 13 
Keats Hore Under 13 
Nathan Inglis Under 13 

Alexandra Knesl Under 13 
Leon Pope Under 13 
Claudia Walton Under 13 
Cailum Want Under 13 
Maddison Franklin Under 14 
Kaitlyn Grazier Under 14 
Molly Harvey Under 14 
Aidan Hermence Under 14 
Nathan Kennedy Under 14 
Catalina Kutzner Under 14 
Danica Latus Under 14 
Sophie McLaren Under 14 
Monique Peirce Under 14 
Micaela Prior Under 14 
India Tanner Under 14 
Lily Viduka Under 14 
Natalie Woods Under 14 
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Financial Statements 
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Sponsors 
We thank our generous sponsors.  Without your support we could not provide the quality Surf 
Life Saving service to the public that we do. 
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